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Dear All
Tidiness is next to Godliness, or so my mother used to say shaking her head as she surveyed my teenage bedroom. But is that always true? What about when it is the winter wind whirling the leaves around and stacking them neatly by the front door of the manse? Such philosophical thoughts passed through my mind as I set to removing that oh-so-neat collection of leaves last Sunday afternoon and it turns out that whether God loves a tidy room or not he can use any part of nature to surprise you. Not only did I excavate a large plant pot, circa 2017, from within the stack of leaves, but as I removed the last of the leaves with my archaeological dig approved Flymo garden vacuum, I found growing plant bulbs aplenty in that pot. It must be Spring, I thought. Spring! Just saying the word out loud casts off the dark memories of Winter, replacing them with blue skies, as it pushes us up the ever-increasing temperature gradient to mid-Summer with its promise of wellington-free, healthy walks past gardens blazing with colour. Spring, a time of reflection in preparation for Summer glory and so too, a time of contemplation in the church. The contemplative season of Lent that brings us through Holy week to the great green shoot hope of a festival that is Easter. That time when we remember the very basics of our faith, the simple reason the church exists, where we remind ourselves of just how much God loves us, how his son died and then came back alive and still is alive today in some mysterious way that allows us to hook into the hope that Jesus opened up to us through his interplay of cross and tomb. 

Christian Aid have a great way this year of focusing our minds on our part in that hope. They call it ‘count your blessings’ and are urging us not to give up something for Lent but to do something to help others. Remember the vision statement of the East church. ‘To know Jesus and make him known’. Christian Aid have produced a sheet packed full of little everyday actions, one for each day of lent, that you can use to make Jesus known to those you meet and those in the world you only hear about on the news. You can pick up a sheet as you enter church on Sunday or you can download one from www.christianaid.org.uk/lent-easter/lent-calendar.  Carry out the activities, help others in need and at the same time hold the situations out to God in your daily prayers.

Talking of prayers, remember the church has a prayer group that meets weekly in the halls on Wednesdays at 1:30pm. Why not go along and join them in prayer when you can. You will be most welcome. Remember, sitting silently while others pray is as valid prayer wise in God’s eyes as any spoken prayer. If you can’t make it a long, then contact the East church prayer line by e-mail at prayer@banchoryeastchurch.com and your prayer concern will be routed to the church prayer groups and if you’d like to join the group of people who pray these anonymous prayers regularly at home, e-mail the same address and you will receive more information on how we do it.

Go on count your blessings this Lent and engage actively in prayer for a better world. As you know Jesus, so let Jesus be known.

Your minister, Alan

Remember details of what we have planned can be found on our new website www.banchoryeastchurch.com and our Facebook page 
Need a Lift?                                                                                                                                                                      

   Just call the Church Office 01330  820380 if you find it difficult to get to the church, then arrangements will be made for someone to pick you up and take you home again  after the service (or Church Coffees)
Can you help?

For those who find it difficult to get to church, we arrange to pick up members for Sunday morning services and take them home afterwards. We have several dedicated drivers who carry this out, however the number has decreased over recent years and we would welcome some new drivers into the pool.

If you are interested in helping to transport members to and from church, please contact Mike Jamieson, Session Clerk, for more details.                                                              mike.jamieson@btinternet.com
01330 822712

Friendship lunches for 2018.   
Friendship lunches will be served on the following dates in the Church hall from 12noon – 1pm  A warm welcome is extended to everyone. Cost £4. 
8th March 

22nd March

12th April 

26th April

17th May   Mental Health Awareness There will be a special event with lunch. More details will be announce in the Church Order of Service
CRAFTY CHURCH

Crafty Church meets on the 3rd Thursday in the month in the Hall, between 1 and 3 pm, commencing with a short devotion, then an activity, perhaps a sing song and always a cuppa.

Future dates for your diary are;-
March :- 15th.
April:- 19th 
Programme will be announced in the Order Of Service and Projector screen,; any suggestions for activities will be welcomed.
Charles Robertson
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  Christian Aid - Banchory Churches Christian Aid Group
Banchory Churches Christian Aid Group managed to raise just over £7, 500 this last year.  Many thanks indeed to everyone for your prayers and support.  The East Church recently held a Pancake breakfast to raise funds towards the Lent and Easter Appeal suitably named, ‘Count Your Blessings’ . £80 was raised, a tremendous effort and the money will go to helping families in drought affected Kenya.                                                                                                                          

Christian Aid Week this year is from the 13th to the 19th May. During the week, people come from all walks of life to step out in support of the world’s poorest communities.  We will be looking to hold another Friday coffee morning and stalls event on the 18th in the West Church.  More details will be made available nearer the time. 

For those with computers, further information about the work of Christian A id can be found on the following web address  www.christianaid.org.uk                  If you feel you would like to help by joining our group then please contact George Montgomery 01330 825625. 
Guild; 
It is hard to believe that the current Guild session is almost at an end, with only three meetings remaining.  Despite the cold weather, the Guild has been well attended.

The Christmas meal was a very happy evening, followed by a Scottish Night in January, when we were entertained by the Scolty Group, which is always enjoyed by everyone.  Christian Aid is our project this year, and George Montgomery gave an excellent presentation on solar ovens and the current work of Christian Aid. We are looking forward to an aromatherapy evening, and the final meeting before our AGM is learning about fire safety.

The annual Guild Rally in May is being held at Feterresso Church in Stonehaven and then the Guild Gathering is being held in Dundee in September.  These are both very worthwhile events.

When the new session begins in September, we have a new strategy ‘One Journey, Many Roads’ and in 2018-19 we will explore the theme ‘Seeking the Way.’ We look forward to this new challenge.

Details of all our forthcoming meetings are on display on the Guild board in the church hall, and if anyone would like to come along, you can be assured of a warm welcome.

Ray Thomson/Pat Thain.  
WORLD MISSION

I was delighted to receive this email from Sashi Stephen of the Women’s Development Centre, Kandy Sri Lanka.  It shows us how much our donations to them can make a difference.
Helen Carberry
Received 21 December 2017.

Thank you very much for the donation of £500 which was received on the 12th, of which I have attached the payment receipt. I was so happy to receive this donation as we currently don’t have enough funding for the women/girls at the shelter. We usually buy clothes and small gifts for Christmas and I was wondering how I was going to do this. Your timely thought and my prayers were answered and I am ever-so thankful to Banchory Church for this kind gift. There are 35 women and girls at the shelter. We purchased everything yesterday and it will be distributed on the 24th evening. 

Wish you and the Banchory Church members a Blessed Christmas and a wonderful New Year
Sashi

Dates for your Diary

a) 26th -11th March Fairtrade Fortnight

b) Thursday 1st March Tea & Music in the Church Hall. Contact office for details
c) Thursday 29th March Maundy Service 7.30pm –West Church

d) Friday 30th March Walk with the Cross 7.30am from East Church

e) Friday 30th March Good Friday Service 7.30pm     East Church

f) Sunday 1st April Early Morning service. 9am at the Platties

g) Sunday 1st April Sunday Service (with Communion) 10.30am   East Church

h) Sunday 15th April Pulpit swap with West Church

i) 16th -22nd May Mental Health Awareness Week

Don’t Quit

“When things go wrong, as they sometimes will;

When the road you’re trudging seems all uphill;

When funds are low and the debts are high;

And you want to smile but have to sigh.

When all is pressing you down a bit-

Rest if you must, but don’t quit.

Success is failure turned;

The silver tint on the clouds of doubt

And you can never tell how close you are;

It may be near when so far.

So stick to the fight when you’re hardest hit –

It’s when things go wrong that you must not quit.”

-John Greenleaf Whittier
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Parish Funerals 
Mrs Margot Johnson


Mr Albert Ross

Mrs Margaret Davidson

Mrs Kathleen Walker

Mr Stanley Hendry


Mr John Graves
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Baptisms

Cameron Harris Grieve
New Member
By Certificate of Transference;   : Mr William Moir, Glebe Park, Banchory transfer from Glenmuick Church, Ballater 
Removal from Roll by Certificate of Transfer
Sheila Harper - Drumoak & Durris

Anne Skea -  Banchory West Church

Victor Skea - Banchory West Church

Sandra Pennington - Banchory West Church

My Reflection on Lent

This week marked the beginning of Lent. A time when many will sacrifice a luxury. Or more recently people are known to give forward something, to do something kind. As a mark of being thankful.

Until last year, Lent was not something I confessed to knowing anything about. I knew it was related to Palm Sunday and Easter, and that it lasted for 40 days. The significance of these were lost on me. I heard many times of people giving something up. Chocolate and other treats figuring highly on the list. I didn’t know why it was important, so I had never given anything up.

Through Sunday School, or Kids Kirk as we know it, my boys have learned about Lent. It started on the Sunday before pancake day, where we shared together, in the church, a pancake breakfast. Pancake Day is when traditionally Christians used up all the supplies which would go bad over the period of Lent. This is when they made pancakes. A favourite time for my boys. Pancakes being high on their list of favourite foods.

The day following Pancake Day, Ash Wednesday, marks the beginning of Lent. I have since learned that some churches have a service of reflection on this day. Where some priests mark a cross of ash on the forehead of worshippers. This is said to be in remembrance that ‘you are dust, and to dust you will return’. Hence the name, Ash Wednesday.

Lent is the period of 40 days, not including the Sundays, beginning on Ash Wednesday and ending on Holy Saturday. Representing the time Jesus spent in the wilderness where he was tested by the Devil. The Devil tempted Jesus many times. Asking him to turn stones to bread. Taking him to the highest point of the temple and taunting him. Saying that if he really is the son of God then to ‘throw himself down’. Jesus remained strong and would not do any of these things. The Devil promised to give Jesus the kingdoms of the world if he would bow down and worship him. But again, Jesus was not tempted. Instead he said, ‘it is written “Worship the Lord your God and serve him only”. Jesus remained strong throughout.
The final Sunday of Lent, Palm Sunday, marks the beginning of Holy Week. When Jesus triumphantly rode into Jerusalem on a donkey, with people laying palm leaves on the ground. This is the week before his crucifixion and resurrection at Easter.

As Christians we give up something in remembrance of this time, when Jesus was tested. This year, I have decided to give up chocolate. Many others I know are doing the same. I had never given up anything and was advised that chocolate was a good starting point. My two eldest boys have chosen to give up juice and have water instead. I’m very proud of them for trying it. 

Over the past year I have grown in my faith. I find comfort and joy in knowing God. I feel passionate about my own journey. Our church feels like home. It is there where I have found many things I didn’t know were missing. I have seen my children learn and love Jesus. They have grown in front of me. They have found confidence in our church. Recently they have lead prayers and given welcome introductions in our morning worship. Something that makes me proud as their mother. Things that without God in our lives, we would not have experienced. One of many reasons for me to be thankful to Jesus and his journey.

Sarah x

Something to think about
You are holding a cup of coffee, when someone comes along and bumps into you, making you spill your coffee everywhere. Why did you spill the coffee? You spilled the coffee because there was coffee in your cup. Had there been tea in the cup, you would have spilled tea. The point is whatever is inside the cup, is what will spill out. 

Therefore when life comes along and shakes you (which will happen), whatever is inside you will come out. It’s easy to fake it, until you get rattled. So, we have to ask ourselves, “What’s in my cup?” When life gets tough, what spills out? Joy, gratefulness, peace and humility? Or does anger, bitterness, harsh words and reactions come out? You choose! Let us work towards filling our cups with gratitude, forgiveness, joy, words of affirmation, kindness, gentleness and love for others.
Quotes
‘ I put my Grandma on speed dial…..I call that Instagram!’
Whoever invented “Knock-Knock” jokes, should get a NO – BELL Prize!

Age is an issue of mind over matter. If you don’t mind, it doesn’t matter (Mark Twain

Another photograph from Sri Lanka
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This is a photograph of Pastor Dawn Moyes of the Community Presbyterian Church, Englewood. Florida, proudly wearing the Church of Scotland Guild Tartan Scarf. I have contact with this church through a friend who stays there, and her late parents were members of our church. 
There are many ex Scots who have links with this church and on the last Sunday in January, they hold a special service called “Kirkin’ of the Tartan” where tartans of different clans etc are marched into the church, led by a piper, and laid on the Altar and blessed. After the service and following the Stars and Stripes flag, the Scottish Saltire, all the tartans are marched out of the church to gather on the grass surrounding the church for more photographs. 





Margaret Thom  
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Word Hunt
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Easter Picture to Colour
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Picture to Colour In
[image: image8.png]A Real Easter Bunny

Has big ears that are quick to listen (James 1:19)

Is white as snow
because Jesus
takes all sin
away (Isaiah

Has big eyes to
look carefully and
choose what is

good
(1 Thessalonians
Has no voice 5:21)
for

complaining
or arguing Is gentle, kind-hearted
(Phil 2:13) and forgiving
(Ephesians 4:32)

Reveals hidden
things fo little
children
(Matthew 11:25)

Has quick feet to go tell others Jesus'
teachings (Matthew 28: 18-20)
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4.’Acommon place to find eggs

5. Ahoppy friend who delivers treats

6. The season of the year in which Easter is celebrated
10.To find hidden easter eggs, we all need o go on &

11. We often paint these different colors at Easter time
12. Easter candy that melts in your mouth
Down

.~ One type of coloring used to decorate Easter eggs

. Mr. Cottontail's first name

. The day of the week that Easter falls on

. Fancy lady's hat sometimes worn at Easter

 Acommon place to find Easter goodies
. Ababy chicken
. Type of Easter candy beans
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Answers: Across; 4.nest; 5. Bunny; 6. spring; 10. hunt; 11. eggs;

12. chocolate

Down; 1.dye; 2.peter; 3.Sunday; 5. Bonnet;  7. Basket; 8. Chick; 9. jelly

BIBLE FUN
Q: Who is the fastest runner in the Bible?

A:  Adam - because he was first in the human race.

Q: What kind of car did the disciples drive?

A: A Honda… because the Bible says they were all in one Accord.

Q: Who was known as a mathematician in the Bible?

A: Moses… he wrote the book of Numbers.

Q: Why didn’t they play cards on the Ark?

A: Because Noah was standing on the deck.

Q: How long did Cain hate his brother?

A: As long as he was Abel.

Q: What was Boaz like before he got married?

A: Ruth-less

Q: What did Adam say on December 24th?

A: it’s Christmas, Eve!

Q: Who was the greatest financier in the Bible?

A: Noah…. he was floating his stock while everyone was in liquidation.

Q: When was the first tennis match mentioned in the Bible?

A: When Joseph served in Pharaohs court.

Q: Who was the greatest comedian in the Bible?

A: Samson…. he brought the house down.

Q: How did Noah see inside the Ark?

A: He used floodlights.

Q: Why was everyone so poor in Bible times?

A: Because there was only one Job! 

CONGREGATIONAL BOARD REPORT

 REMIT

Finance       :       Budgets; Finances; Funding; Financial Status; Salary Reviews; Fees and Charges.

Property     :        Property Register; Repairs and Maintenance; Health and Safety; Annual Inspection.

Administration: Hall Use; Data Protection; Document Control; Board Membership; Correspondence.

‘Terms of Halls / Church Let Conditions – Raffles’:  This matter had been passed to the Principal Clerk in Presbytery who confirmed that Raffles are not allowed within the confines of the church property. 

‘Fundraising / Stewardship’: It was confirmed that ‘Fundraising’ and ‘Stewardship’ are now separate entities. ‘Fundraising’ -  the raising of Funds. ‘Stewardship’ comes under the remit of sustainable giving.

‘BJYP’ – Increased Costs’:  An annual figure of £1,000.00 will be paid by the East Church towards the wages of Rev. Amy Pierce.

 ‘Internet Banking’: Still a ‘work in progress’ and the Treasurer is liaising with the Clydesdale Bank.   

‘‘Bellfield, Dalvenie, Inchmarlo, etc, services music’. Due to difficulties in sourcing pianists for services at the above venues, Alan has been authorised to purchase, for £99.00, a series of CDs containing suitable hymn music.
‘Invoices Paid’: An invoice for £154.80, has been paid for fitting a shelf in the disabled toilet and fitting Perspex to both front notice boards … £154.80.     

‘Church / Hall Keys’: Property Convener still sourcing quotations for the best system for the security of all church keys.

‘Church Roof Works’: Still awaiting confirmation from Presbytery as to when the next ‘Professional Property Inspection’ will take place. If roof works are subsequently identified as being required there is then a possibility of Grants being available. We have been told that our church is listed in the ‘next batch’ to be inspected. 

‘Secondary Glazing’: Still awaiting confirmation from Presbytery re the above Presbytery inspection and will take it from there re pursuing quotations for this work. 
'Office secretary's Report':  There is one new booking since the last meeting, viz: ‘Junior Jazzercise’ – 2 x 1 hour classes on Wednesdays between 3.45 and 5.45pm during January, February and March 2018.

‘Church / Office Cleaner’ Since the previous Board meeting the church cleaner  resigned from the position. Steps are being taken to hire a new cleaner.

 ‘Tom Toms’: Following a report concerning the heating and cleaning of the rooms when ‘Tom Toms’ made use of them, the matter was resolved by arranging to have the heating switched on earlier and the ‘Henry’ cleaner, recently donated, would clean the floors quite adequately.

Stan Thomson – Clerk to the Congregational Board
A School Principal in Singapore sent this letter to the parents before the exams

Dear Parents,

The exams of your children are to start soon. I know you are all anxious for your child to do well.

But, please do  remember, amongst the students who will be sitting for the exams there is an artist, who doesn’t need to understand Maths….There is an entrepreneur, who doesn’t care about History or English Literature….There is a musician, whose Chemistry marks won’t matter…. There’s an athlete ... whose physical fitness is more important than Physics…If your child does get top marks, that’s great! But if he or she doesn’t…..please don’t take away their self- confidence and dignity from them. Tell them it’s OK, it’s just an exam! They are cut out for much bigger things in life. Tell them, no matter what they score…you  love them and will not judge them.

Please do this, and when you do…watch your children conquer the world.

One exam or a low mark won’t take away…. their dreams and talent. And please, do not think that doctors and engineers….are the only happy people in the world. 

With warm regards

School Principal

Quotes!
‘Getting older means it’s a triumph if you go upstairs to get something and don’t need to return downstairs to work out what it was’.

‘Old age is when a doctor, not a policeman, tells you to slow down.’
INVITATION FROM THE REV. RONNECHT

Greetings and good wishes to all the youngest, young, most active young, quite young, youngish, was young once, getting older, much older and really very old members of our congregation.

I’m feeling starved of interesting articles, information to pass on, history, gossip, family and personal experiences, reminiscences and just plain amusing jottings for our RONNECHT MAGAZINE.  They don’t have to be based on religious experiences but simply interesting for other folk to read and encourage them to look forward to my next edition!  I’m very grateful to the young and older members of our Church who have provided recently some great reading on holiday and local experiences, farm and country life, which we have all enjoyed.

The older members of the congregation have lived through two World Wars and some of the younger folk might be fascinated by your experiences particularly on the impact of war on Aberdeen and Aberdeenshire.  I remember, myself,  the day when the sweetie rationing was abandoned and I queued for hours with every small child in the town to empty the sweetshops.  Was it easy or difficult living here in the country?  Did you have enough to eat?  Did queues form for sausages, bread, eggs and cabbages?  Did folks eat well or simply go without?  We younger people would like to know.

What about your holidays if you were fortunate enough to travel or just “made do” at home.  My recollections include a large trunk packed full of yellow oilskins and wellington boots just for the annual holiday of our family of five on the Isle of Arran.  It often rained every day but we still had great fun.  Some of the best holiday experiences were often very close to home and a lot of folk just couldn’t afford to travel far.

Who remembers the Cinema in Banchory?  What films came to our town?  Who sat in the back row? Was there a matinee for the kids?    We youngish to middling ages didn’t have that experience.  Please will someone please tell us about it!!

We recently read of a boy’s first flight on an aircraft and all of the excitement that that created.  This was great reading and it continued with fun reading of delicious eating and we all felt that “we were there”.  We would all love to read of more of our young folks’ experiences of far flung holidays or just great times here in Scotland.

No one has told us about the Deeside Railway to date.  What was it like to commute to Aberdeen by train?  Did the trains run on time?  Did all the passengers moan when the fares went up?  I remember Sunday School trips by train but in a different part of the country.  Did this happen in Banchory?

What funny incidents happened at home and involved the family?  My Mum in a tearing hurry and running late (as usual) to take me to the dentist backed our car out of our driveway and straight into the lamppost on the opposite side of the road and we three boys just rocked with laughter as the lamppost rocked to and from and then settled.  It settled so well that the incident was not reported to my father and I’m sure to this day the lamppost still leans somewhat.  The damage to the car was minor and never noticed by Dad.  Make us laugh and do tell about these funny little incidents in your own families.

We do have a number of teachers in our congregation and I’m sure they could tell us a tale or two?  I’m sure the young folk could tell a tale or two also about school life and how particular teachers influenced their future.  On the whole I did enjoy going to school and spent my whole school life from four and a half to eighteen in one school.  I left with a keen interest in geography and travel, in classical music and without the encouragement of Mr. Monnickendam would never have passed examinations in maths!

Families too can be fascinating and ours was blessed by three unmarried Aunts (my Dad’s sisters) who also influenced our interests and behaviour and just doted on us.  “Uncut joints off the table please” was a regular quote and reminder of table manners.  Summers involved trips to the seaside, even venturing into England!  Non-attendance at Sunday School resulted in nonattendance for Sunday tea at the Aunts’ house and these bouts of strictness attempted to form decent citizens.  Granny’s house had a great garden to play in and to get lost in and an abundance of plums, apples, pears and raspberries.  All Granny’s houses are interesting places and we would like to hear about yours?

My Aunt Annie tripped at Euston Station on her return journey to Scotland and was bleeding so badly that she was rushed to University College Hospital and I had an early experience of the workings of a Casualty Department.  Against the odds I may have considered at the time Aunt Annie was repaired and gained an extra night in England.  Mince was defrosted for the extra evening meal as she was hungry after her experience!!

These jottings are not a record of everything that happened to me but just some examples of what the congregation might enjoy reading.  My jottings also include experiences which I have never had but am inquisitive enough to learn more about e.g. the Banchory Cinema and its clientele, Wartime in Aberdeenshire and The Aberdeen to Ballater Railway.  There lies an abundance of great stories, articles, history and experiences and I’m really keen that you can share some of these with the congregation…  Put in Wartime Terms 

THE REV. RONNECHT NEEDS YOUR HELP! 
Entertainment at Bellfield Care Home

Below are some photographs of the residents enjoying entertainment with the talented Calamity Jane from the Cats Pyjamas Productions. The entertainment is arranged by The Friends of Bellfield and the cost is covered by them. The entertainers come from all over the Scotland and go round Residential Homes whilst in the area.
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Church Calendar
Groups that use the Church Facilities on a Regular Basis
Mondays
9.30am -11.30am Tom Toms
Tuesdays
9.30am – 11.30am Mother & Toddler

1pm -4pm Craft Group –( Fortnightly)
7pm – 9pm The Rock
Wednesdays
1.30 -2pm.    Prayer Meeting

7.30pm – 9.30pm Guild or Men’s Group (Oct – April)
Thursdays
10am   (Weekly)   Walking for Health

2nd & 4th   12 noon – 1pm Friendship Lunch 
2-4.30pm     Crafty Church    (3rd Thursday of the Month)

7.30pm – 9pm
 Choir

Fridays
10am  (weekly)  Walking for Health
Our church calendar is now online at 

www.banchoryeastchurch.com/calendar
Articles for the next edition of the magazine must be submitted to the editor by the 15th May 2018

List of Kirk Session and Congregational Board Committees

Kirk Session 




Moderator: Rev Dr Alan Murray








Session Clerk: Mike Jamieson

Worship Engagement 



Convener: Rev Dr Alan Murray

Children and Youth



Convener: Melanie Stewart-Wills

Fellowship and Community


Convener: Margaret Paterson

Parish





Convener: John Reid

World Mission




Convener: Helen Carberry

Communication




Convener: Rev Dr Alan Murray

Stewardship




Convener: John Wills
 

Congregational Board 


Chairman: John Wills








Clerk to the Board: Stan Thomson

Finance Committee



Convener: Helen Carberry

Property Committee



Convener: David Maxwell
Goodbye and Thanks
It is with sadness to inform you that this will be my last session as editor of ‘The Ronnecht’. I really have enjoyed editing and arranging all the different articles before going to print. I wish my successor all the best and I am sure that they too will also enjoy this ‘wee’ task!
I thank each and every one of you who actually read and gave positive and negative feedbacks. 

With sincere thanks 

Margaret Thom

Who’s Who in the Church
Minister 




Rev Dr Alan Murray Tel. 01330 822481

AJSMurray@churchofscotland.org.uk
Session Clerk
Mike Jamieson
         Tel: 01330 822712

                                                    
mike.jamieson@btinternet.com
Children’s Co-ordinator 
Vacant
 Youth Co-ordinator

         Amy Pierce Tel; 07814194997

Chloe Spencer Tel; 07432158163
 
Youthcoordinator.banchory@gmail.com
Rookies 

Mollie Wheeler



D’Arcy Holt                                      

Clerk to the Board
Stan Thomson
Tel: 01330 825098

 
stanthomson@hotmail.com
Director of Music
Muriel Welch
Tel 01330 822571

 
welcmd@gmail.com
Church Treasurer
Helen Carberry 
Tel. 01330 824409

carberry@talktalk.net
Magazine Editor 

Church Officer 
Douglas Ogg
Tel: 01330 825426

Church Office
Tel: 01330 820380


banchoryeastchurchoffice@btconnect.com
 
www.banchoryeastchurch.org
Scottish Charities No. SC011251
©CCLI 7629
Here is a photograph of Steven and Stuart Grant leading the worship at our ‘Pancake Sunday’ service. Very well done, full of confidence and spoke very clearly.
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Even Stuart standing on ‘The Box’ we could just see him
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